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KNOCKHALL PRIMARY NEWSLETTER
Dear Families

 
Happy New Year! I hope you all had a lovely Christmas break. It has been a cold and frosty
start, and I wanted to thank families for your support whilst we work to ensure that your

children get into school safely.
 

We would like to take this opportunity to share with you that very sadly, Mrs Wady left
Knockhall Primary School at Christmas. Mrs Wady has been part of the school since 2022 and

has enjoyed working with the whole community. We would like to wish her the very best of
luck for the future as she embarks on her next adventure.

Mrs Johnson, our SENCO and Miss Allan our Assistant Head Teacher will be available to meet
with any families who wish to discuss their child’s needs. They will be running regular drop in

sessions for families to book onto. Please email the school office for an appointment.
 

Please be vigilant when walking to and from the school. There have been some incidents
where cars have mounted the pavement which is extremely dangerous and could cause

injury. 
 

Please look below to see some of the great things that have taken place in school this week
including a visit from Time Capsule for year 2 who were dragon hunting. Next week we have

Bikeability for year 6 and a visit from Animal Aid for Year 3.
 

Have a lovely weekend.
 

Miss Yiannadji and the Knockhall Team

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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EYFS KS1

LKS2 UKS2
This term, Year 5 blasted off into an

exciting new topic: To Infinity and Beyond!
As part of our Big Bang Day, the students

embraced their inner rocket scientists,
designing and building their very own
rockets. Their mission? To ensure their

brave eggnauts could land safely back on
Earth! With creativity, teamwork and a

touch of engineering brilliance, the results
were out of this world! 

In the nursery, we have been excited to meet all of the
new starters that have joined us this week. The

children have shown that they are excited and eager
to learn and we are looking forward to seeing how all

of the children progress and grow this year.
 

The children have settled beautifully back into school,
and they have all been demonstrating our core values.

 
Reception had a great ‘Big Bang’ day dressed up in
their pyjamas and sharing their favourite bedtime

story as they launched their new topic ‘Storytellers’.
They have been very busy designing their own books,

drawing and painting their favourite characters. 

Year 4 had a fantastic Big Bang Day. They enjoyed
learning about healthy humans.  

They enjoyed learning about teeth and creating their
own set of teeth. 

During big bang day. We explored our new topic 'Disasters!'
We learnt about the many different types of disasters such

as: volcanoes, earthquakes, tsunamis, tornadoes, avalanches
and cyclones. During our writing we were learning about

earthquakes and how we can stay safe. The children learnt
about how to prepare, stay safe during a disaster and what
to do immediately after. They then used the pages app on
their IPads to create saety posters. During the after noon

children made Imovies where they were acting in role as a
reporter interviewing survivors and eye-witnesses' after an

earthquake. 

On Tuesday of this week Year 1
celebrated the start of their new topic -
All Aboard! We completed many fun and

creative activities, such as turning
ourselves into bus drivers using the mark

up tools on our iPad, and creating a
transport picture using shapes on

Keynote. 

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Urgent Safety Reminder

Please do not mount the curb to
drive around cars during drop-off
and pick-up times. We understand
the road can be very busy, and you

may feel the need to get off
quickly, but we cannot compromise

children’s safety. Many families
walk to school, and it’s crucial that

we prioritise their and others'
safety.

Thank you for your cooperation in
keeping our school community

safe.

Knockhall Values Champions!!!

Nursery -Esme,
Reception -Nissi,Emre

Year 1-Miami,Zach
Year 2 -Zoe,Freddie,
Year 3-Josiah,Cairo

Year 4 -Lemuela,Harry
Year 5 -Marcus,Divine,

Year 6 -Oliver,Asher,Reggie

Who Has Received a Golden Ticket
This Week!

Ducklings -100%
Owlets-89.1%

Cygnets -88.3%
Owls -94.6%

Swans -96.6%
 Flamingos -92.9%

Falcons -90.7%
Hummingbirds-95.2%

Kingfishers -87.1%
Robins -93.5%

Kestrels -96.7%
Woodpeckers -97.3%

Pelicans -92.8%
Penguins - 97.1%

Puffins-97%
Parrots -95.9%
Peacocks -92%
Eagles -100%

Minimum School Target – 96%
Whole School attendance - 94.4%

ATTENDANCE

Dear Families,
 

To ensure the safety of all our children, we kindly ask that
parents accompany their KS1 children, to their designated
lines in the morning, rather than allowing them to walk
through the gates alone. Please use the correct gates for

drop-off to help us manage the flow of children safely and
efficiently. If allowing a KS1 child to walk alone, the KS1
gate is much closer to their class registration lines. Thank

you for your cooperation in keeping our school a safe
environment for everyone.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/virtual-office/information-for-families-and-learning/
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/virtual-office/information-for-families-and-learning/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Information for Families

IMPORTANT
Sa fegua rd i ng

Ch i l d r en ' s
i napp rop r i a t e
phone  u sage .

In light of recent concerns regarding
the use of mobile phones, we wish to

remind our students, and their
families of our safeguarding
directives related to mobile

technology. Our policy mandates
that all communication via mobile

devices must be respectful and
appropriate, protecting the privacy

and confidentiality of every
individual.

We strongly discourage the capturing
or sharing of photos, videos, or

personal information without explicit
consent. Importantly, please be

aware that WhatsApp requires users
to be at least 16 years old, as per

their terms of service.
 

It is crucial for students to
understand the risks associated with
online activities, such as interacting

with strangers or accessing
inappropriate content. Recent

incidents of online abusive chats
between students have been brought

to the school’s attention. We take
such matters very seriously and urge

all students to communicate
responsibly.

Any concerns about inappropriate or
harmful online behaviour should be

reported immediately to a teacher or
one of the Designated Safeguarding

Leads.
 

We appreciate your support in
maintaining a safe and positive
learning environment for all our

students.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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Dates For Your Diary

I f  you  wou ld  l i k e  t o  ra i s e  any th i ng  w i th  u s ,  p l ease
con tac t  u s  v i a  t he  s choo l  o f f i c e

KHPo f f i c e@wats choo l s . o rg .uk

Friday 24th January- Young voices 2025
 

Friday 7th February- Year 4 Bluewater Nature
Trail

  Thursday 13th February- Last day of Term

Monday 24th February- First day of Term

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
mailto:KHPoffice@watschools.org.uk

